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Dear Parents and Friends of St Mary MacKillop School,  
 
Our school constantly strives to be: 
A Christ centered community which challenges students to develop their unique gifts and 
talents through a supportive partnership of school, parents and parish. 
 
As we approach the liturgical season of Advent, which commences on the 1st December, I encoun-
tered something this week which challenged me. Advent is a time of ‘getting ready’. Getting ready to 
do something different in our lives having been inspired by the Nativity message of the birth of 
Christ. 
 
As you know, in the nativity, Joseph returns to his home town of Bethlehem with his wife Mary (who 
is heavily pregnant). Upon his return home however, he discovers that there is nowhere to stay. Effec-
tively, Joseph, his wife Mary and his expected new born child all find themselves homeless. 
On Sunday I was speaking with a neighbour who volunteers in my local St Vincent de Paul Society 
chapter. He shared with me that ‘Vinnies’ NSW is really concerned with the current housing crisis in 
our state. They are actively seeking to draw State, Federal and Local governments into dialogue about 
doing more in action around this issue. At present, ‘Vinnies’ provides community housing to those in 
need through their provider, ‘Amelie Housing’ but the demand far outstrips the available housing.  
Some of the troubling facts I have learnt are: 
 

I was able to take action this week by signing a petition of concern through my local St Vincent de 
Paul office. I have also made an appointment to see my State Member of Parliament to ask for more 
information about their policy and intention on this matter. Through these actions, I am starting my 
Advent a little early but I thought it might be a focus you could also consider as we move towards 
Christmas. 
 
Creative Arts Showcase 
We had a magical celebration of our kids and their talents this week. Our Creative Arts Showcase 
2019, brought to life our vision of ‘Challenging students to develop their unique gifts and talents’. 
Thank you so much to massive number of people who came to support, encourage and enjoy the per-
formances of our boys and girls. 
I would also acknowledge and thank on your behalf the amazingly talented and generous staff of our 
school. Without their guidance and efforts, last night would not have been possible. Well done team. 
 
 
Together We Grow 
Mr Scott Buchan - Principal 
 

 

• Less than 1% of rental properties are affordable to families and individuals on low incomes in Syd-
ney. 

• 50-60,000 people in NSW are waiting for social housing. 

• Wait times for social housing exceed 10 years in most NSW cities. 

• There has been an increase in homelessness of 37% since 2011. Almost 38 000 people in NSW now 
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Religious Education News 

St Vincent de Paul Christmas Hampers – Social Justice Activity 

Wednesday 4th December 

As a Catholic community based on following the example of Jesus and  St Mary MacKillop, we 
are asked to think of those less fortunate than ourselves as we approach the season of Advent. As 
part of our community building and outreach we have been approached by St Vincent de Paul to 
help assemble hampers for the poor as a way of preparing for Christ’s birth at Christmas. 
 
Each child/family has been asked to generously donate specific items as our offering towards the marvellous work 
St Vincent de Paul does in helping those in need.  Could all donations please be well within their expiry date and 
returned to school by Wednesday 4th December.  
 

The hampers will be presented to a representative from the St Vincent de Paul Society to be distributed to those 
most in need in our community. 
 
I ask that you please give this appeal your consideration, as it is one of the outreach activities we undertake as a 
Christian Community throughout the year. 
 
The Season of Advent (Sunday 2nd December) 

The Season of Advent, which begins this Sunday 2nd December, is a period of ex-
pectant waiting and preparation for the celebration of the birth of Jesus. Advent marks 
the beginning of the Church year and the liturgical readings change at the start of Ad-
vent from Year C to Year A as part of the church’s three year cycle.  
 
The Season of Advent begins on the fourth Sunday before Christmas Day and ends on Christmas Eve. The colour 
of this season is purple. This is the colour of penitence as well as the colour of royalty to welcome the Advent of 
the King.  
 
The word 'Advent' comes from Latin and means "coming;" its purpose is to look forward to the coming of Christ to 
Earth; it is a season that focuses on waiting. So, "Advent means something new is coming. This is really what the 
Christmas season is all about, isn’t it? It’s the celebration of the ADVENT of a new era. God broke into time and 
space and entered our world"  
 
Through prayer, we can enter into God's world and ask Him to prepare our hearts the way He prepared all of histo-
ry to receive the gift of His Son. During Advent we can try to cut away the distractions to make sure there's "room 
at the inn" of your heart this year. 

Some Simple Things to Pray For During Advent: 
1. Pray for attention to what truly matters, without being distracted by trivial things. 
2. Pray for opportunities to learn something new regularly. 
3. Pray for the grace to be able to rest, become aware of God's presence, and enjoy it. 
4. Pray for strong relationships with other people in the community. 
5. Pray for peace. 
6. Pray for freedom from all that burdens you.  
7. Pray for joy and a sense of humour. 
8. Pray for confidence in God's love for you and trust in His power to work things out for the best in your life. 
9. Pray for a genuine awareness of God's grace in your life and the humility to extend grace to others. 
10. Pray for a passion to pursue justice. 

 

https://www.christianity.com/christian-life/christmas/what-is-advent.html
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Religious Education News—Continued 
2019 Whole School Christmas Celebration:  9:15am Thursday 5

th
 December  

 
On Thursday, the 5th of December we will gather as a school community to celebrate the Season of Christmas.  
 
This year, we will present the Christmas Star by John Burland. Based closely on the scripture story, the Christ-
mas Star is a joyous and prayerful celebration of the events leading up to and including the Birth of Jesus. 
 
Presently, all the children are busily learning their assigned songs and actions, as our celebration will involve song, 
music, narration and movement.  
 
We have kept costumes simple for your ease and convenience. The children are asked to wear the following: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you for your continued support and we look forward to seeing you on the 5th December as we celebrate the 
joy of Christmas. 

 

Mrs Leesa Gillard 
Religious Education Coordinator 

Class Costume 

4J Clothes – purple/mauve colours 

1N Clothes – purple/mauve colours 

3M Girls – Mary    Boys - Blue 

3H Boys – Joseph   Girls - Brown 

1E Joseph and Mary or brown colours 

2G & 2W Joseph / townspeople 

KC & KG Mary, Joseph, shepherds, angels or white colours 

5J Angels or white, silver clothes 

5H Yellow, gold, silver, white 

4V Yellow, gold, silver, white 

6G and 6M Mary, Joseph, shepherds, angels, kings or white colours 
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Sport News 

INFANTS TABLOID CARNIVAL 
 
Last Thursday, 14th November, students from Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 participated in 
an Infants Tabloid Sports Carnival here at school. The day was so much fun with the students 
engaging in relay races, running races, obstacle courses, skipping, throwing and catching skills, 
dance and parachute games. It was wonderful to see the positive sportsmanship and love for 
fun and fitness present in the students. A huge thank you to our generous, energetic parents 
who gave up their morning to help run our carnival. Thank you to Chloe Jenkins, Alison Randall, 
Erin Simpson, Yvonne Kriss, Rebecca Cropper, Jocelyn Bartuccio, Manak Mitri, Kirrily Murphy, 
Naomi Murphy, Catherine Bullock and Kate Clarke. We could not have run the day without you, 
so thank you so much. A big thank you also to Mrs Woodhead and the K, 1 and 2 teachers for 
helping the day run so smoothly. The students cooled off with a refreshing ice block and took 
home certificates for their efforts. A great day! 
 
Mrs Maryanne Churchill 
Sports Coordinator / ES1 Coordinator 
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APSMO Maths Olympiad Competition 

This year, 30 of our Stage 2 and Stage 3 students participated in the Maths Olympiad competition 
 

The APSMO Maths Olympiad has been operating in primary schools since 1987 and in high schools since 
2003. Each year thousands of schools participate in the competition from around Australia and New Zealand. 
 

The Maths Games  provide an opportunity for students in Years 3 - 6  to learn valuable problem solving skills 
and exposes them to the application of mathematical problem solving strategies and techniques. 
 

The main aims of the competitions are to: 

•Introduce students to important mathematical concepts 
 

•Teach major strategies and develop flexibility for problem solving 
 

•Foster creativity and ingenuity and strengthen intuition 
 

•Stimulate enthusiasm and enjoyment of mathematics 
 

•Provide for the satisfaction, joy and thrill of meeting challenges 

St Mary MacKillop would like to congratulate the following students in their participation of the competition 

Stage 3 Team 

Aaryan N, Cooper W, Jonathon M, Isaac T, Marcus M, Jacob R, Christian M, Vedh C, Thomas F, Thomas G, 
Oliver N, Zachary P, Jarrod H 
  

Stage 2 Team 

Giuseppe C, Rhys N, Xavier A, Manorath G, Claude E, Alex M, Ava N, Koby L, James G, Isla M, Levi R,    
Michael O, Indee B, Matthew B and Luke G. 

Special Mention to Vedh C (Yr 6) and Luke G (Yr 3) for receiving highest marks in the competition for St Mary 
MacKillop as well as placing within the top 20% of students participating in the Competition across Australia 
and New Zealand. 

 

We look forward to watching their continual growth of their problem solving strategies. 
 
 

Amanda Joseph 

Numeracy Coordinator 

2019 
Friday, 29

th
 November:  Second hand uniform shop open 3pm (last one for the year). 

Friday, 13
th
 December:  Last Day of the year for Student Banking. 

Friday, 13
th
 December:  Last Day of the year for all payments, school fees to the office. 

 
2020 
Wednesday, 29

th
 January:  Parents are able to purchase of School Library Bags from the  

office cost is $7.00 

Important Office Dates 
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P & F News 

2020 Fete Update 
 
Planning is underway for the 2020 School Fete. 
 
We are calling out for all members in our community to get behind this fete, it is our major fundraiser for 2020 and 
it will be an amazing time for all involved. As many of you know, the fete is run by volunteering parents, teachers 
and community members, we are always in need of help and support. If you are able to help out in any way, let us 
know. Any time given is valued. 
 
We are doing a huge shout out to any families within our school who have businesses that would like to promote 
and in turn sponsor our school. Sponsorship value starts at $150. 
 
SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 
Platinum - Welcome to Wildman Cranes, thanks for your support. 
Gold - Welcome back Outback Steakhouse, once again, supplying delicious food for our fete. 
Gold - $1500, your opportunity to have your name front and centre of the rides on the hill! 
Silver - $750 each, have your name and branding on these awesome stalls. Choose from the Chocolate Wheel, 
Cake Stall, Kidzone, Trash & Treasure, Basket Stall or Garden Stall. 
Bronze - $250 each, your chance to sponsor the fete as well as promote your business for all to see. 
Trades Board - $150 each, be featured on our Trades board at the fete! Let St Mary MacKillop help promote your 
small business! 
Plenty of opportunities for your business to support St. Mary MacKillop and for the families of the St Mary MacKil-
lop community to support your business. 
Email smmppandf@gmail.com to receive your Sponsorship proposal. 
 
TRASH AND TREASURE – If you're doing a clean out, consider setting aside anything that is no longer useful for 
you but in good condition to donate it to our Trash and Treasure Stall. Donations will be welcome from the start of 
the 2020 school year. Electrical items cannot be accepted. 
 
GARDEN STALL – Our Garden Stall will be a green thumb’s delight, but we need your help to get started. If you 
have any plants you could start taking cuttings from and/or empty pot plants/containers, get in contact with us. We 
would love all the support we can get. 
 
RIDES, RIDES AND MORE RIDES – Once again we will have some amazing rides and inflatables at this year’s 
fete. Ride passes will be available for purchase at early bird prices from Term 4, Week 8. More information in the 
next KIT. 
 
STALL HOLDERS – Over the next few weeks we will be finalising our stall holders for the fete, if you would like to 
be one or know someone who is interested, contact us for an application form today! 
 
DONATIONS FOR RAFFLE – We need donations for our fete raffle and chocolate wheel, if you have anything in 
mind that would help raise some funds for our school, let us know today! We have some great raffle prizes on of-
fer, so stay tuned for details. 
 
If you have any questions or want to help out in any way, please contact Catherine at smmppandf@gmail.com or 
0408971675. 

mailto:smmppandf@gmail.com
mailto:smmppandf@gmail.com
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Hour of Code 
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Dates for Your Diary Term 4  -  2019 
DAY DATE TIME EVENT 

Friday 22 November 9:15am 
2:20pm 

Year 3 Liturgy 
Whole School Assembly 5J Item 

Monday 25 November 7pm P & F AGM 

Thursday-Friday 28-29 November  Year 6 Camp 

Friday 29 November 9:15am 
2:20pm 
2pm-3pm 

Year 5 Leadership Liturgy 
Whole School Assembly—3M Item 
Second Hand Uniform Shop Open 

Thursday 5 December 9:15am Christmas Celebration 

Friday 6 December 9:00am 
6:30pm 

Whole School Assembly—6M Item 
Year 6 Farewell 

Tuesday 10 December 11:30am  Year 6 Mass & Ceremony at St Nicholas of 
Myra 

Thursday 12 December 2:00pm Class Promotions 

Friday 13 December 2:20pm Whole School Assembly—Year 6 Leaving 
Families Farewell Assembly 
Reports go Home 

Monday 16 December  Year 6 Fun Day @ Don Bosco 

Tuesday-
Wednesday 

17-18 December  Year 5 YMCA Yarramundi Camp 

Wednesday 18 December  Last day of Term for Students 

Thursday 19 December  Staff Development Day 
NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS 

Dates for Your Diary Term 1  -  2020 

DAY DATE TIME EVENT 

Tuesday 28 January  Staff Development Day 
NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS 

Wednesday 29 January  Years 1-6 Commence School 

Thursday 30 January  Kindergarten Commence School 
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